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April 2023 
Public Involvement Meeting Handout 

US 51: County B/AB Roundabout 
Welcome to the public involvement meeting for the proposed improvements to US 51 and 
County B/AB roundabout. See Figure below for the proposed roundabout. 
 
The Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) will be submitting this project for 
contractor bid in fall 2023 for construction in 2024. The objective of this meeting is to provide an 
overview of the proposed staging for the project. After a brief presentation, the meeting will follow 
an open house format. 
 
The project will be constructed in 4 stages: 
Before Construction:  

• Due to endangered species requirements, all tree clearing will occur before March 15, 
2024. 

Stage 1:  
• Placement of temporary pavement on the east side of the roadway.  
• No anticipated impacts to traffic patterns. 

Stage 2: 
• Shift US 51 lanes to the east and construct the west side of the roundabout. 
• County B (west) is closed. 
• County AB is open to right in/right out traffic only. 

Stage 3: 
• Shift US 51 lanes to the west and construct the east side of the roundabout. 
• County B (west) is open to right in/right out traffic only. 
• County AB is closed (access will be provided to driveways within the construction zone). 

Stage 4: 
• US 51 closure south of County B/AB 
• County B (west) and County AB are open to travel through the intersection or north. 
• Detour for US 51 traffic provided on WIS 138, US 14, and US 12/18 (Madison Beltline). 

 

 

Contact information: 
 
Jennifer Kobryn, P.E. 
WisDOT Region Supervisor 
(608) 977-1467 
jennifer.kobryn@dot.wi.gov 
 
Chad Wagner, P.E. 
Consultant Project 
Manager 
(608) 242-6651 
cwagner@msa-ps.com 
 
SW Region 
2101 Wright Street 
Madison, WI 53704 
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Project email sign up 
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